## 7<sup>th</sup> June 2019

# Newsletter



## Summer Fair

Our Summer Fair is not that far away now. You will have received a parentmail asking for your help so please do take a look at the different roles and see what you are able to offer. It always makes for an enjoyable day.

We shall be holding a **non-uniform day** on **Friday 14th June**. Rather than donating money we just ask that the children either bring in a filled jar for the tombola or a used teddy that is no longer wanted as this really helps with preparing for the fair.

# TK Speaking Competition

The children in Year 5 and 6 gave some super speeches on their chosen topic this week. It is clear that a lot of thought and preparation had gone into their presentations. To be able to stand and speak in front of an audience is such a key life skill. They engaged others well using expression and a variety of props, whilst maintaining eye contact. We are really proud of how each and every child was able to share and talk about a subject of interest to them. Following a final internal round we wish Meg and Wilf the very best as they go forward to represent the school in the final at Thomas Keble.

#### Y2 Woods

The children in Year 2 had a lovely afternoon in the woods. Fortunately, the rain didn't dampen their spirits. They made some beautiful leaf rubbings and learnt all about contrasting and complementary colours.

#### Cricket

A busy week of sport started with the Girls' District cricket competition at Frocester Cricket Club for the Year 6 girls. The girls were lucky that the rain stayed away for the duration of play and played with great spirit throughout the tournament. Congratulation for achieving joint  $2^{nd}$  place.

### **Quad Kids**

This is a competition where all children have to compete in all 4 disciplines of a 50m run, standing long jump, mini howler throw and the dreaded 400m run! The children were impeccably behaved, as they waited between each activity; running, throwing and jumping to the best of their own ability. Many personal bests were achieved in the long jump. I couldn't fault their determination to do their best for their team. After 2 hours of participation, it was up to the computer to collate all the results and be able to give us our positions in the morning....Incredibly, I was able to confirm to the children by break time it was a WIN for Chalford Hill and a trip to Hartbury College for their County finals next Thursday. Amazing teamwork. Incredible Team! Fantastic support from parents and siblings, it all helps on the day. Thank you to you all. A HUGE Congratulations, from a very proud Mrs Nesbit.

## Come and join us @The Club

Chalford Sports and Social Club are hosting their first Beer Festival on Saturday 22nd June from 11am until 11pm to raise funds for improvements to their changing rooms and facilities for all the village to benefit from. Many local businesses have sponsored the beers and ciders - and with over 30 to choose from you will be spoilt for choice! Local bands and musicians will keep guests entertained throughout the day and there will be a range of food stands to stave off hunger pangs, as well as a bouncy castle for the children. The PTA are kindly manning the car parking for the event, with all proceeds from the parking going directly into their funds. Primary aged children go free with the ticket price for 11-18s set at £5 and 18+ tickets at just £10. For further details and tickets, contact Chalford Sports and Social Club ...or Mrs Attwood!

### PTA News

The PTA are busy planning this year's fantastic Summer Fair. We hold a lovely fair with fun for the whole family on our playing field by Chalford Sports and Social Club. There will be a non-uniform day on the 14th June - please donate either an old teddy and/or a filled jar for our Tombola stalls. This year the Summer Fair will be held on 29th June from 12.00-2.30 PM. Our much loved summer fair relies on EVERYONE (including our pupils!) helping out a little bit on the day, many hands make light work! If you have not yet signed your family up to help please click here to view the slots and information.

Recycle with Michael: Monday 1st July (The last collection made £77.63 - thank you)

## **Success Story**

Congratulations to the U9's Eastcombe Polar Bears team. In their first season they have finished as League champions with some fantastic results and super team play throughout the Season, never ever giving less than 100%. Following this achievement, the team won the Leonard Stanley Sixes Tournament last weekend. They only have one more tournament to compete in this season and that is at our home venue of Bussage School Playing Field. Also playing will be our new teams Eastcombe Eagles and some of our Scorpions (u8's).

REACH

Congratulations to the following children who have been awarded REACH certificates this week.

Reception	1	Year 2		Year 4	
Eddy	Achieve	Dylan	Effort	Toby	Effort
Betsy	Achieve	Millie	Respect	Savannah	Achieve
Kitty	Achieve	Fleur H	Effort	Barnaby	Effort
Eva	Effort	Sam	Challenge	Zachary	Challenge
All of YR for Challenge		Year 3		Year 5	
Year 1		Max	Respect	Saffy	Effort
Rory	Achieve	Orla	Respect	Eva	Challenge
Ewan	Achieve	Martha	Challenge	Charlie	Challenge
Rowan	Effort	Leo	Achieve	Lennie	Challenge
Archie	Effort			Year 6	
				Meg	Achieve
				Bella	Achieve
				Emily	Achieve
				Wilf	Achieve



Success Story - Eastcombe Polar Bears

## Dates for your Diary

Y1 trip to the woods

Y4 "In the Net" performance

YR trip to Cotswold Farm Park

Tuesday 11<sup>th</sup> June

Wednesday 12<sup>th</sup> June

Monday 17<sup>th</sup> June

Junior Performance Tuesday 2<sup>nd</sup> July, 6pm
Junior Performance Wednesday 3<sup>rd</sup> July, 6pm
Y6 trip - Cotswold Wildlife Park Monday 8<sup>th</sup> July
Y6 Leavers' Service Friday 19<sup>th</sup> July, 11am